

City of Everett
Office of the Mayor
Carlo DeMaria, Jr.
484 Broadway
EVERETT, MASSACHUSETTS 02149

PRESS RELEASE

Monday, December 19, 2016

MAYOR DEMARIA MEETS WITH STATE TRANSPORTATION SECRETARY POLLACK

On Wednesday, December 15th Mayor Carlo DeMaria met with state Transportation Secretary Stephanie Pollack about ways to keep improving transportation options for Everett residents. They discussed ways to implement the Everett Transit Action Plan recently completed by the Massachusetts Department of Transportation. The City of Everett began a designated bus lane pilot program 3 weeks ago and the program has reduced commuter times for riders up to ten minutes, according to the MBTA, while increasing the flow of traffic along Broadway.

Mayor DeMaria said, "The Secretary and I had a great meeting. In many areas we share a common vision for transforming our transportation system in the City of Everett and across the Commonwealth. The pilot bus lane program is off to a great start, and I look forward to implementing even more ideas from the Everett Transit Study. We have a strong partner in Secretary Pollack and I am grateful for all of her support".

###

For additional press information please contact: **Tom Philbin**Director of Communications
City of Everett
484 Broadway
Everett, MA 02149
617-309-8038
Tom.Philbin@ci.everett.ma.us